
 

 
Class 3 Newsletter – Spring 2025 

 
Happy New Year Class 3, and to all of your families! I am thrilled to be back with you all 
after my maternity leave and can’t wait to get stuck into some exciting learning. 
As you will have been told before the holidays, I will be teaching Monday to Thursday 
with Mrs Kettlewell teaching on Friday morning and Mr Cass teaching PE on Friday 
afternoons. Mrs Owen 

 

 
Maths 
We will begin this term by learning to understand and manipulate multiplicative relationships. This will involve 
understanding how multiplication questions can be partitioned, the connection between related multiplicative facts 
and how calculations can be scaled up or down by a factor of 10 and 100. Some important vocabulary relating to this 
unit includes dividend, divisor, quotient, factor, product and commutative. After half term we will be taking a deep 
dive into unit and non unit fractions and learning to calculate with them.  
Alongside our core maths lessons we will have daily factual fluency practice, with both year groups focusing on 
specific additive and times tables number facts each week. These are great to be practising at home too! 
 

 

English  
Our class story this term is ‘The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe’. (For those 
interested, the stage show of this story is currently playing at Leeds Playhouse). 
Much of our reading lessons will be based on extracts from this novel or those of a 
similar theme. In the first half of term our writing will also be based on a wintery 
book, although I will keep it a surprise for now as we will be doing lots of prediction 
work based on this story. We will be focusing on punctuating direct speech, plural 
and possessive ‘s’ and using conjunctions correctly. Our end of unit write will be a 
fantasy story and after half term we will be looking at a poem written by the Dinka 
people before writing an information text based on a book about whales.  
 

Science 
In science we will be learning more about the human body with a recap of the skeletal system before learning about 
nutrition. After half term our science topic will be ‘light’ and we will plan and perform a range of scientific 
investigations to help us understand why we need light to see and the science behind shadows. Our trip to Eureka 
after half term will complement this learning. 
 
History and Geography 
We will be asking the question ‘Who lives in Antarctica?’ and looking at 
famous expeditions from the past as well as learning about the physical 
features of Antarctica. We will also learn how to use a compass and plan our 
own school-based expedition inspired by the intrepid explorers who came 
before us. 
 
RE - taught by Mrs Kettlewell 
Our first RE topic will be based around the Easter story and specifically thinking about why Christian’s call the day 
Jesus died ‘Good Friday’. After half term we will be asking the question ‘What does it mean to be a Hindu in Britain 
today?’. 
 
French - taught by Mrs Kettlewell 
We will first learn about how to talk about our age and birthdays. Next we will learn about the French classroom and 
vocabulary related to items within a classroom. 
 
Art and DT 
In art we will use different materials including soap and cardboard to explore the relationship between 2D and 3D. If 
you have any empty cereal boxes we would be grateful if you could bring them to school, flattened, to be used in the 
final weeks before half term. After half term we will be making a pneumatic toy. 



Computing - taught by Mr Moss 
We are very lucky to have ChromeBooks in class. Every child has their own and they are responsible for it. Mr Moss 
will teach computing every other Thursday. This term Mr Moss will be focusing on data handling within Computing. 
Some sessions will use the chromebook and some sessions will not. Where the chromebook is not used, the lessons 
are called unplugged lessons. There will always be sessions on online safety throughout each term.  
 
PSHE and forest school 
In PSHE we will first be thinking about our personal health and wellbeing and 
later discussing online safety and first aid. Much of our PSHE lessons will 
happen within the forest school area and will be followed by time exploring 
forest school which will include activities linked to our discussions. This will 
happen on a Tuesday afternoon and children must bring suitable clothes and 
footwear to change into at lunch time (school uniform must be worn at the 
start of the day). I am still looking for one more parent/grandparent 
volunteer to help with forest school on a Tuesday afternoon, please do get in 
touch if you are interested. 
 
PE 
Mr Cass will teach PE on a Monday morning and a Friday afternoon. Please ensure children come to school in 
suitable PE kit that is also appropriate for the weather as lessons may take place in the hall or the playground. 
 
Music - taught by Mrs Kettlewell 
Children will be learning about changes in pitch, tempo and dynamics this term.  
 
 

SUPPORTING YOUR CHILDREN AT HOME 
 

●​ Daily reading is really important to build up reading 
stamina and increase fluency and accuracy. Whilst 
we read in class on a daily basis, please encourage 
your child to read at home every day too.  

 
●​ Login details for TTRS, Spelling Shed, IDL and Power 

Maths are in the children’s planners. Children are 
encouraged to access these fun websites at home to 
practise various skills. In particular, we recommend 
accessing TTRS at least 3x a week as the recall and 
retention of times tables facts are so key in Year 3 
and 4. 
 

●​ Children will be set weekly assignments on Spelling 
Shed (which they can access at home). These 
assignments are based on the spelling rules/lists 
shown below. Each group (blue, orange and purple) 
will be taught a spelling rule each week, starting on 
step 13 this term, although we will sometimes 
revisit rules to support retention. Below are also the 
statutory spelling lists for KS1 and years 3 and 4. 
These are the key words that children should be 
accurately reading and spelling by the end of Class 3 
and you may wish to practice these alongside the 
weekly spelling list for your child’s spelling group. 
There will be no spelling test set in school. 

Formal homework (other than the recommended 
practice outlined adjacent) is not set in Class 3. 
However, below are some optional 'projects', linked 
to our topics, that children can work on at home over 
the term. There will not be an expectation that these 
are handed in, rather they are an opportunity for 
children to develop their own interests, but children 
are welcome to upload photos to the 'Spring Term 
Homework' assignment on google classroom for us to 
see if they wish. 
 

●​ Research the Antarctic Treaty and create a 
powerpoint about it. 

●​ Design a well balanced and nutritious menu 
and cook it (with adult supervision) at home 
for your family. 

●​ Write a fantasy story set somewhere snowy. 
●​ Create a piece of art inspired by the 

landscape of Antarctica.  
●​ Create a quiz all about blue whales. 
●​ Imagine you are an explorer on a trip to the 

South Pole, create a video diary about your 
experience. 

 
 

Please ensure your child brings in their water bottle, planner, reading record and books daily! 



As always, please do get in touch via email or phone and I’ll get back to you as soon as possible. 
m.owen@stmarysprimaryschool.co.uk 

 
Purple group - spring term spelling lists                                Blue group - spring term spelling lists 

     



Orange group - spring term spelling list

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


